Megan Saunders
33 North Montford Avenue
Baltimore, MD 21224

Re: Bill 23-0379

Dear Baltimore City Council,

As a long-time resident of Baltimore City, I am writing to oppose 23-0379 Facial Recognition Technology.

I am in support of measures to make law enforcement more effective, however, Facial Recognition Software is very flawed and could have unintended consequences when used by law enforcement, particularly discriminating against people of color and those with photographs already in the system. This technology is around 30% inaccurate, and high inaccuracy for people of color. The use of this flawed technology could lead to discrimination and arrests of innocent people. The benefits do not outweigh the risks. 

Technology cannot replace community policing, providing safe and affordable housing and other systemic long-term measures to improve safety in Baltimore City.

Sincerely,
Megan Saunders

